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SC 13 Meetings





Last meeting of  CIGRE SC 13 was held  August 29, 2000 in Paris.


Next meeting will be June 20-21, 2001 in the Netherlands, at KEMA.


The 2002 meeting will be held in Paris, according to the 2 year cycle of the CIGRE General Meeting.


The 2003 meeting will be held in Sarajevo, Bosnia.  A SC 13 Colloquium will be held in combination with that meeting.








Other Related Meetings:





SC 23 Colloquium, October 24-26, 2001, in Venezuela.  Subject is “ Trends in Substation Technology and Environmental Conditions; Their Scope and Impact on Functionality and Operation”.





Australian National Committee of CIGRE, Colloquium to be held September 3-7, 2001, in Cairns.  Subject is “ Behavior of Electrical Equipment and Components in Tropical Environments”.








SC 13 USA Membership Issues





John Brunke’s term as Convenor of SC 13 will expire in 2002.  A new Convenor of SC 13 will be nominated by CIGRE.





D. Johnson’s term as USA Representative will also expire at that time.  Nominations of candidates are solicited, with final selection  by the USNC of CIGRE.  Nominations should be sent to D. Johnson.Listing of 





H. Wilson of Mitsubishi has volunteered to represent the USA in the new Working Group 13.12, “Circuit Breaker Controls”.  The Convenor of this new WG is Peter Hoegg of Switzerland.





Mietek Glinkowski has been selected as the Convenor of the Joint Task Force 12/13/23, “Electrical Environment of Transformers”.








New Activities





A new WG on Circuit Breaker Controls has been established (WG 13.12).  Convenor is Peter Hoegg of Switzerland.





A new Joint Task Force has been established on “Withstand and Test Requirements for Substation Secondary Circuits Subjected to EMI”.  This includes SC’s 13/23/33/34/36.





Joint Working Group between CIGRE and IEEE has been proposed by SC 23 regarding the “Seismic Design of Substations”.  As SC 13 representative Dr. L. Kempner of BPA has been nominated and approved. 





A new reliability survey has been proposed.  SC 13 is searching for a Convenor for this activity.








Miscellaneous Items:





Minutes of the last  SC 13 meeting are attached.  Also attached are listings of USA members of CIGRE SC 13 WG’s/TF’s.





An e-mail distribution list has been established since the last IEEE Switchgear Committee meeting.  This list was established on the egroups.com web site, and was announced (with instructions for joining) via email to USA members of the Switchgear Committee.  The response to this solicitation was not so strong.   Since the creation of the list, eGroups has been absorbed by Yahoo (YahooGroups), making the enrollment process somewhat more confusing.  Instructions will be re-issued in the hope that more members decide to participate.  The web site associated with this email list will also have downloadable files related to CIGRE SC13.  The list is named � HYPERLINK mailto:CigreSC13USA@egroups.com CigreSC13USA@egroups.com mailto:CigreSC13USA@YahooGroups.com CigreSC13USA@YahooGroups.com .(either address will work).
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